



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2021 - 2022 Bulletin 15: Week Beginning Monday 24 January

Head of Campus Update

After our Christmas holiday and the 'buffer week' of online learning, it has been wonderful having the students back in school. They have quickly got settled into the school routines again and are making the most of being in the classroom with their friends. Students in Year 11 and above will have their external exams in just a few months time, so this period in class is crucial to them to prepare for those.

After School Activities

Our after school activities programme for Term 2 will start on Monday 31 January. These will run from 15:30 until 16:20. Students have a snack in the Canteen between the end of lessons and the start of their clubs. We are currently running a limited programme that keeps students in their year group bubbles.

Sixth Form Events

Students in Year 11 will be having their interviews with Dr. Kevin for their place in the sixth form next week. This follows on from the sixth form taster day and the sixth form options fair last term that help give the students information about the choices that they are making.

Chinese New Year

The Chinese New Year is coming! On Tuesday 1 February we will be having a scaled back celebration, which this year takes into account restrictions around covid. Students and staff are encouraged to come to school dressed in traditional Chinese costumes, with the colour red as the theme! We are not bringing in the external Lion Dancers this year. Instead Ms. Yu, our Mandarin teacher is organising some staff and students to provide some traditional Chinese dancing during Period 1. After normal lessons for the rest of the morning, there will be a Chinese themed dinner and then some Chinese activities in homerooms during the afternoon.



Monday 24 —Friday 28 January

Monday 10 January

Learning in school

Tuesday 11 January

earning in school.

Wednesday 12 January

ming in school.

Thursday 13 January
ool.
Friday 14 January

Learning in school

Sports Day

We will be holding our Sports Day on Tuesday 8 February. This is focused on athletics with fun adapted events for the younger children. Students will need to come to school in their PE kit in the morning. We have recently added a long jump to the facilities in the field and this is one of the athletics events that many students are currently learning and practising for in their PE lessons.



Primary

This week, Year 1 and 2 have made the most of being back in the classroom, publishing books from the best of last terms writing and learning about forces linked to their IPC topic of toys. They have also been challenging themselves using manipulatives to visualise mathematical

problems. Year 3 have continued their topic on cocoa this week, and have started to learn about fair trade and the importance of paying people fairly for the work they do. They have been reading their text on Egg Box Dragon, and have drawn beautiful illustrations and written very in depth descriptions to go with their work. Year 4 students continued the topic 'Chocolate'. They investigated the history of chocolate, focusing on both the ancient Mayan and Aztec civilisations, researching their love of cocoa beans to create drinking chocolate. Year 5 are working hard learning figurative language to help improve their writing and also to use when they write their own poems in a few weeks. This week they have looked at similes, metaphors, alliteration and onomatopoeia. They linked their learning in English with their artist study on Roy Lichtenstein. They're not finished yet but they are going to look amazing! The Year 6 class have been learning about the skeletal system.



All government regulations for the school to open must be followed. Below are some key examples:

- Stay at home if you have any covid symptoms!
- Masks must be worn.
- Maintain a distance of 1.5 M from others.
- Complete the ThaiSaveThai app every day <u>before</u> coming to school.
- No food to be brought into school from outside of the school.
- ATK test twice a week!

Students examined models, labelled a life-size skeleton, and analysed x-rays. Together, they compiled a research presentation about the skeletal system which will be used as a model project for their independent presentation about their system of the body.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่

ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

ปีการศึกษา 2564-2565 ฉบับที่ 15: วันจันทร์ที่ 24 มกราคม 2565



เป็นที่น่ายินดีที่นักเรียนได้กลับเข้าเรียนที่โรงเรียนอีกครั้งหลังจากการเรียนออนไลน์ในสัปดาห์แรกและวันหยุดในช่วงเทศกาล คริสต์มาสที่ผ่านมา เด็กๆ ปรับตัวได้อย่างรวดเร็ว ทั้งในด้านการเรียนรู้และสัมพันธภาพที่ดีต่อเพื่อนๆ นักเรียน Year 11 จะสอบวัดระดับความรู้จบหลักสูตรในอีกไม่กี่เดือนหลังจากนี้ ดังนั้น นักเรียนจะต้องเตรียมความพร้อมอย่างหนัก

กิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

สำหรับภาคเรียนที่ 2 นี้ กิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน (ASA) จะมีขึ้นตั้งแต่วันจันทร์ที่ 31 มกราคม เป็นต้นไป โดยจะเสร็จสิ้นเวลา 16.20 น. นักเรียนที่จะพักรับประทานอาหารว่างหลังเลิกเรียน หรือก่อนเริ่มกิจกรรม ASA อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนฯ จำเป็นต้องจำกัดจำนวน กิจกรรมและดำเนินการในลักษณะเฉพาะกลุ่มหรือ bubbles ต่อไป

กิจกรรมสำหรับระดับ Sixth Form

หลังจากนักเรียน Year 11 ได้เข้าทดลองเรียนหลักสูตร Sixth Form และเข้าร่วมการประชุมชี้แจงข้อมูลในภาคเรียนที่มานั้น ดร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ จะนัดพบกับนักเรียนเป็นรายบุคคล เพื่อให้คำปรึกษาในการเลือกวิชาเรียนในระดับ Sixth Form ต่อไป

การเฉลิมฉลองเทศกาลตรุษจีน

โรงเรียนจะจัดกิจกรรมเนื่องในเทศกาลตรุษจีนในวันอังคารที่ 1 กุมภาพันธ์ ภายใต้มาตรการป้องกันการแพร่ระบาดของโรคติดเชื้อ ไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 นักเรียนและบุคลากรจะแต่งกายด้วยชุดตามประเพณีจีน หรือเน้นการแต่งกายด้วยชุดสีแดง แม้ว่าในปีนี้โรงเรียนไม่สามารถเชิญคณะเชิดสิงโตเข้าทำการแสดงได้ เนื่องด้วยสถานการณ์โรคระบาดนั้น ครูกว่างเจียน หยื พร้อมทั้งตัวแทนครูและนักเรียนจะทำการแสดงระบำพัดจีนในคาบเรียนที่ 1 จากนั้นนักเรียนจะเข้าชั้นเรียนตามปกติ อีกทั้งจะรับประทานอาหารกลางวันตามแบบประเพณีจีน ก่อนร่วมกิจกรรมต่อในภาคบ่าย

วันจันทร์ที่ 24 - วันศกร์ที่ 28 มกราคม

วันจันทร์ที่ 24 มกราคม

เปิดเรียนที่โรงเรียน

วันอังคารที่ 25 มกราคม เปิดเรียนที่โรงเรียน

วันพุธที่ 26 มกราคม เปิดเรียนที่โรงเรียน

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 27 มกราคม เปิดเรียนที่โรงเรียน

วันศุกร์ที่ 28 มกราคม เปิดเรียนที่โรงเรียน

โรงเรียนจะจัดการแข่งขันกีฬาประเภทกรีฑาและเกม ในวันอังคารที่ 8 กุมภาพันธ์ นักเรียนแต่งกายด้วยชุดกีฬาของโรงเรียน เมื่อเร็วๆ นี้ แผนกวิชาพลศึกษาได้บรรจุกีฬากระโดดไกลเข้าในหลักสูตร ซึ่งนักเรียนได้เริ่มทดลองฝึกทักษะในคาบเรียนวิชาพลศึกษาแล้ว



ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้น ประถมศึกษา

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 สนก กับการกลับมาเรียนที่โรงเรียน และการออกแบบรูปเล่มผลงาน การเขียนเกี่ยวกับเรื่องแรง (forces) หนึ่งในชุดการเรียนรู้ วิชา IPC เรื่อง toys ที่สืบ เนื่องมาจากภาคเรียนที่ผ่านมา นอกจากนี้ เด็กๆ ยังสนุกกับการ ฝึกฝนทักษะคณิตศาสตร์ด้วย นักเรียน Year 3 เรียนรู้เรื่อง โกโก้ (cocoa) ต่อเนื่องใน

สัปดาห์นี้ และเรียนรู้เกี่ยวกับการค้าขายที่เป็นธรรมตลอดจนความสำคัญของการตั้งอัตราค่าจ้างให้คุ้มกับงาน นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนอ่านเรื่อง Egg Box Dragon จากนนั้นจึงได้วาดภาพประกอบพร้อมกับเขียนบรรยายด้วย นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนรู้เรื่อง 'Chocolate' โดยค้นคว้าประวัติศาสตร์และความเป็นมาของช็อคโกแลต โดยเฉพาะในยุค Mayan และ Aztec ที่มีการคิดค้นเครื่องดื่มจากเมล็ดพันธุ์โกโก้

นักเรียน Year 5 เรียนรู้เกี่ยวกับภาษาภาพพจน์ (figurative language) เพื่อการพัฒนาทักษะการเขียนและการ แต่งกลอน ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียนศึกษาเกี่ยวกับคำอุปมาอุปไมย สัมผัสอักษร และคำเลียนเสียงธรรมชาติ และ ศึกษาชีวประวัติของศิลปินชื่อ Roy Lichtenstien

นักเรียน Year 6 ศึกษาเกี่ยวกับโครงกระดูก พร้อมกับการสร้างแบบจำลองที่ระบุชิ้นส่วนและได้วิเคราะห์ฟิล์ม x-ravs ด้วย จากนั้นนักเรียนรวบรวมผลการศึกษาค้นคว้าเพื่อเตรียมการนำเสนอในชั้นเรียนต่อไป



ทุกคนในโรงเรียนต้องปฏิบัติตามมาตรการของภาครัฐ โดยเคร่งครัด ยกตัวอย่างสำคัญ เช่น

- งดการเดินทางมาโรงเรียน หากมีอาการป่วยเป็นที่น่า สงสัยว่าติดเชื้อไวรัส covid 19
- สวมใส่หน้ากากอนามัย
- รักษาระยะห่างทางสังคม อย่างน้อย 1.5 เมตร
- ตอบแบบประเมินความเสี่ยงผ่านระบบไทยเซฟไทย ก่อนเข้ามาภายโรงเรียน
- งดนำอาหารจากภายนอกเข้ามาในโรงเรียน
- รายงานผลตรวจ ATK ประจำสัปดาห์

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์